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QUESTION OF A CONVENTION ON THE RIGHIS OF THE CHIIV

Written statement submitted oy the following non-governmental
organizations in consultative status: International Council of

‘omen, International Planned Iarenthood Federaticn (cate 1),
All India VYomen's Conference, Anti-Slavery Sociaty, International
Child Bureau, International Council of Jewish Women, Internatioral
Federation for Human Rights, International Faderation of Business
and Professional llowen, International Fzderation of Women in
Legal Cerecrs, International Federation of Women lawyers,
Intornational Social Service, International Union for Child
Weil~r2, International Union of Femily Organizations, St. Joan's
International Alliance, llorld Association of Cirl Cuides and
Girl Scouts, Yorld Jewish Congress, World Movement of Mothers,
World Union of Catholic Women's Organizations, lorld Union of
Organizations for the Safeguard of Youth, World Young Women's
Ch-istian Associaticn (cate 11), intornational Federation
for Parent Education !Ros_t_g_r_g

The Secretary-General has receivzd the following statement, which is circulated
in accordance vith paragraphs 29 and 3C of Economic and Social Council

resolution 1296 (XLIV®.
[23 Pebruery 1976]

Th2 non-governmental organizations mentioned zbove appreciate the proposal
for the elaboratinn of a draft convention on the rights of the child
(E/CN.4/L.1366/Rev.1), vhich would bring a new and complemontury contridution to
the nromotion of the well being of the child. The International Year of the Chilad
is in effect an occasion well-suited to creating among governments and the general
public a greater awareness of the urgent necds of children and of the necessity to
take action to mezt those needs.

However, several studies, surveys and programmes concerning th2 rights of the
child and more snecifically concerning the implementation of the Declaration of the
Rights of the Child and the anplication of other existing international
pronouncements, are already planned or in nrogress in governmental, intergovernmental
and non-governmantal sectors. Ihe value of a Convention on thorigh$s of the child
would be that much graater and richer if it could take into account the results of

this wvork.

This is vhy the non-governmental organizatims listed above suggest that the
debate on such a draft convention commence only when the results of these studies
are known, i.e., in the course of the thirty-sixth scasion of tha Commission on
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